

Agreed report to the parents of TPS following Board of Management meeting on May 21st, 2021

Board members: Nuala Mcguinn, Fr Pat Farragher, Brenda Mcgovern, Declan Burke, Selene Fleming, Malachy Molloy, Sean Heneghan, Loraine Burke

- The principal and the BOM wish to thank parents for their continued vigilance in relation to COVID 19. Since our last BOM meeting we have had only 3 positive cases across the three campuses and there was no onward transmission of the virus in any case. These positive statistics are a result of the combined efforts of our entire school community. Our parents are being vigilant and taking responsible actions by not sending children with symptoms to school and our staff are working exceptionally by maintaining high, hygienic standards around the school.
- The Principal detailed additional support being offered by the DE in relation to children with complex needs as a result of the disjointed year they have had in trying to engage with their education. Ensuring that TPS fulfill their responsibility in providing this support, they will provide 7 classes of ASD provision from June 28th to July 9th and two camps for Literacy and Numeracy from Aug 23rd to 28th.
- The BOM were delighted to hear that TPS are making great advances in implementing the new Primary Language Curriculum. The planned staff meeting on June 4th will allow staff to collaborate and ensure a cohesive plan of action is created for the academic year 21//22.
- Unifying the three campuses of TPS and ease of movement between buildings is continuously to the fore of all BOM members. Hence it is with great excitement that the BOM has secured permission that a walkway to connect C1 and C2 can be established. A Memorandum of Understanding between all parties has been created.
- The BOM agreed that funding for 'Trinity Week 21' be granted. This week is to
 celebrate how successful the last two years has been for the entire school
 community and focus TPS's finest qualities -being caring, inclusive and innovative.
- ASD teacher Sarah Mchugh attended the meeting and gave a detailed presentation to the BOM on the mammoth ASD provision that TPS offers its community. She

spoke about our varied classes, our inclusive model of education and our exceptionally skilled staff .

- The policy ratified by the BOM -CPD Policy
- The next Board of Management meeting will take place on June 30th, 2021.